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Greetings from Las Vegas fellow Lions, Lioness, and Leos!! 

As I write this, we are in Las Vegas for the International Convention 

where I will become the District Governor of the best district in the 

state!! First, I must thank my club, the Lake Orion Lions, for their support 

on this journey to the Governorship. It’s been a journey, but the journey 

is just beginning. 

I want to thank GLT Lion Jim Leach, Jr. for providing cabinet member 

training this past month.  The training will provide the road map for our 

upcoming year and it will enhance our efforts to be successful.   Lion Jim, 

Lion Paul Hemeryck, Lion Leo Schaefer, Lion Kelley Unruh, and 1VDG Scott Berry also conducted club 

officer training this past month. The break-out sessions were completed within three hours. Training is the 

key to success for any position. If you are a club officer and could not make this training, there is a second 

session on September 8 at Leader Dog. Flyers have been distributed. 

I was sorely disappointed to see that the district lost forty members (net) over the last Lionistic year. We   

cannot shrug this off. We must focus on the retention of members that we have in addition to bringing in 

new members. We must make certain that our sponsors continue to work with the members that they 

brought into their Lions club. We must be certain our new members are encouraged to be involved and to 

feel that their participation is important. We must listen to ideas from new members and we must be 

open-minded to new and creative projects. We cannot be stagnant and think that the way it’s “always 

been done” is the only way. Lions Clubs MUST look “beyond the horizon” and chart new waters . 

 



Some suggestions:  

If your club does not already own a Lions banner, GET ONE!! And always remember that smiles 

attract.    

Your club could set up Lions info/membership tables at the voting polls in your community!! (Get 

permission from your Village/City/Township Clerk beforehand.)  Offer coffee and donuts in the morning 

when the polls open and have crews there late into the afternoon to do the same thing or something       

similar. (Cookies and punch?)  

 In addition, if there is a large venue in your community that might allow you to do the same at      

various events or games, then DO IT!! By the way, when is the last time your club held a new member      

orientation to inform new members on all of the local, district and state projects that Lions support? 

We CANNOT allow Lions to remain the “best kept secret” in the history of civilization!!!!! We are 1.45     

MILLION members worldwide, yet so many people do not know what the Lions DO! 

I have faith that the Lions of our district will accept this challenge and work toward a positive outcome for 

this coming year and beyond. We will create positive energy and forward motion for our district and for  

Lions.  

We hope to see all of you at the District installation of officers on July 15. We are proud to serve this district 

and the clubs that make it the best in the state. New programs and initiatives from LCI will be explained to 

the clubs in the coming months!! 

Serving into Our Second Century, 

DG Lion Jack Patton 



2VDG Leo Schaefer 

Hi to all the Lion, Lioness and Leos in 11 A-2! 
 
First, I want to thank all of you for the support at the convention this year. 
 
I am looking forward to working with all of you as we make our District build the Pride again. As 2VDG 
this year I will be visiting the clubs in Region II and I will be calling to schedule a meeting.  
I went to the first round of training for new officers. PDG Jim did a great job as did PCC Paul Hemeryck. 
The next training day is September 8th at Leader Dog beginning at 8:30 A.M.  I hope all of the Officers 
and Membership Chairs will be able to make this class.  
 
We are at the dawn of a New Lionistic Year!  Enjoy the summer and we will see you in the fall when the 
meetings start up! 
 
 
2nd. VDG 
Leo Schaefer 
46399 Imperial Ln. 
Macomb Twp, MI  48044 
586-843-3222 
shae71par@hotmail.com 



Reminder… 

Lion Leo and Lion Dave will be 

at all Region Meetings to collect 

used eye glasses.  Please bring 

your glasses in sealed boxes and 

without cases.  They also will 

collect any used hearing aids.   

Warm summer greetings to my fellow 11-A2 Lioness Clubs!   For those of you who do not know me, I am   
Angie Boomer from the Lake Orion Lioness Club and I am excited to be starting my term as your Lioness    
Liaison for this upcoming year.  I am looking forward to the installation picnic on Sunday, July 15th and I hope 
to see many of you there.  I invite all clubs to keep me posted on their events and fundraisers.  It is a goal of 
mine to try and attend at least one fundraiser hosted by each club this year.  Once we start back in full force 
with our meetings in the fall I will be in touch to set up a visit to each of your clubs.   
 
In closing, I would like to pass on a message from Past Lioness Liaison Fran Black regarding the recently   
completed Lioness Spring Project: 

 
Armada Lioness, Sterling Hts Lioness, Lake Orion Lioness and  
Macomb Township Lioness, thank you for your donations to Paws with a Cause.   
Thanks to you your clubs we collected $1,183.45.  Hats off to all of you.   
Lion Liaison Lioness Fran Black 

 
 
 
Thank you to all of the clubs for your participation!   
 
 
Angie Boomer, Lioness Liaison 
aboomer97@gmail.com 
(248) 978-2521  



Many thanks to 

Lion Larry Cole, 

Membership 

Statistician, for 

providing this 

information.. 

The Birmingham Lions Club welcomes Donna Wallace, sponsored by Robert McCready. 

The Clarkston Area Lions Club welcomes Kelli Ott, sponsored by Bob Murdock. 

The Eastpointe Lions Club welcomes Kim Bone, sponsored by Rhonda Furby. 

The New Baltimore Lions Club welcomes Karen Lietke, sponsored by Laura Szymanski. 

The New Baltimore Lions Club welcomes Mark Lietke, sponsored by Laura Szymanski. 

The New Baltimore Lions welcome Robert Thomason, sponsored by Laura Szymanski. 

The New Baltimore Lions welcome Sylvia Thomason, sponsored by Laura Szymanski. 

The Ortonville Lions Club welcomes Salli Petherbridge, sponsored by Dan Barnes. 

The Rochester Lions Club welcomes Mary Ellen Dawson, sponsored by Karol Leach. 

The Rochester Lions Club welcomes Nancy Hay, sponsored by Karol Leach. 

The Rochester Hills Lions Club welcomes Anita Meyers, sponsored by David Meyers. 

The Rochester Hills Lions welcome Omar Moinuddin, sponsored by Cheryl Satterthwaite. 

The Rochester Hills Lions welcome Pamela Bubnar, sponsored by Cheryl Satterthwaite. 

The Royal Oak Lions Club welcomes Mary Lambrix, sponsored by Maureen Kennedy. 

The Sterling Heights Lions Club welcomes Dan McCarthy, sponsored by Robert Jenkins. 

The Sterling Heights Lions Club welcomes Michael Moceri, sponsored by Robert Jenkins. 

The Troy Community Lions Club welcomes Adam Seidel, sponsored by Donna Quyinn. 

The Troy Community Lions Club welcomes David Hamilton, sponsored by Jed Sprunger. 
















